
Dear Speas Families, 

 

I wanted to take a few moments of your time to try and provide clarity and information about where we 

currently stand regarding returning to school in the Fall. Please understand a lot is still up in the air and 

many hard decisions still must be made by the Governor, State, School Board and our school.  Hopefully, 

the following will help answer some questions that you may have at this time.   

We do not know if we will return with Plan A, B, or C. Plan A most likely will not happen as this would be 

returning as if all is normal. With the current cases of COVID-19 in the State of North Carolina Plan A is 

very unlikely. Plan C is the option where we would start the school year back with everyone e-learning. 

No one would be in the school building. Everyone would continue as we ended last year but with better 

training for staff, better understanding for parents and students, more experienced staff (we have had a 

few months working with this system already), and using best practices from the Spring e-learning 

months. Finally, Plan B is the option with modified class settings. Plan B is the one that I would like to 

add some clarity to for our school building and to help you understand the district’s Virtual Academy 

plan. 

You may or may not be aware of the Virtual Academy. This is a “school program” the district will offer 

should we return under Plan A or B. For those families that are not comfortable returning to the school 

building (whether because of health concerns, work, or any other reason) you would have the option to 

enroll your child in this school. Yes, they do intend to offer Dual Language Immersion at the Virtual 

Academy if enough students per grade level should enroll. We know this is not necessarily the greatest 

option for learning a new language for most students, but it is an option that may be most trusted and 

safest for your family. The hope through the Virtual Academy is a daily lesson of up to 30 minutes online 

with peers and a teacher and then perhaps some individual time of up to 30 minutes with the teacher. 

(If a teacher has 20 students in a class that may not always happen.  This would amount to about 10 

hours a day devoted to individual time). This would be 30 minutes to 1 hour of direct instruction. At this 

time there are no details as to who the teachers will be. We may not know until right as school is 

prepared to start back. We will also not know which teachers may be assigned from a school to work 

with the Virtual Academy. If students are in English only classes the teachers may be from another 

school to combine students based on numbers. If your child is an Immersion student I have no 

information as to which teacher from a grade level may be the staff member pulled to teach. They will 

be bilingual as expected of the program. 

Should you choose to remain in the school building under Plan B the initial plan as it stands would be to 

incorporate the following. We would check temperatures of everyone entering the building (or bus) 

daily. Students would report directly to their assigned classroom area. Classes would be between 12-15 

students per room with an adult. Social spacing would be in place in the classroom. Masks would be 

worn by everyone in the building (unless a medical reason or other specific reason prevents this). Meals 

would be brought to the classrooms. There would be minimal movement outside of the room, but if 

necessary, students would remain with their cohort. There would be an extra custodian assigned to the 

school during the day to help clean high traffic and high touch areas daily. There would be a specific end 

of day cleaning (with a spray sanitizer, among other protocols) that would be the last thing done each 

day in preparation for the next day. Extra areas would be used as classrooms to help facilitate the lower 

numbers of students in each area (gym, specials rooms, media center, etc). Instruction would be as 



normal as possible with direct instruction and interaction with a teacher and students for the normal 6 

½ hour school day. For our immersion students learning another language we know this direct 

instruction is a key component. This is a key need for students in our English only classes as well. IB Units 

of Inquiry would continue as normal. 

Again, we understand that families may have needs, safety concerns, and other reasons to consider the 

Virtual Academy. We understand this and support all of our families and their student(s) with any choice 

they make. With either choice all students will be part of the Speas family and part of the Speas 

community. Once schools are given the full clearance for normal routines and families feel safe to do so, 

everyone may return to Speas with no change in their status (grade level, Immersion program or English 

only, etc). 

Busing may also be a new level of concern depending on which plan we return under. If it is a plan that 

limits busing routes and eliminates busing for Magnet, Zone, and other students, we hope to 

incorporate some options to assist families that would like to be in the school building. We are looking 

at options to open Speas earlier for some students that live further away or have specific earlier arrival 

needs (Magnet students or out of zone). We are also looking at the possibility of linking families 

together that are open to carpool possibilities for travel from out of busing range. I know the district is 

trying to see about options with city transportation and other options. We do not want to force families 

to make a choice between transportation versus the education program they want for their child (IB and 

Immersion). We will be looking at all available possibilities at Speas to accommodate as many families as 

we can. 

I know that I have not been able to provide a lot of details and probably have not answered the million 

questions we all have or alleviated all of your fears and concerns. I can only say that we are all in this 

together. Speas is a family and as a family we need to find ways to support each other. I will say that I 

too am a parent of a Speas student, a rising 1st grader. I too have my trepidations and fears but I fully 

intend for my child to attend the school if we are under plan A or B. I guarantee the same precautions I 

would take for my own child will be in place for all children at Speas. We are all here for each other. 

If you should have questions, please know I will try to answer any I can and help anyone I can. Please 

feel free to email me at raash@wsfcs.k12.nc.us 

Thank you everyone for your time and consideration. As we learn more, we will keep you all up to date. 

 

Robert Ash 

Principal, Speas Global Elementary School 
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